
From: Kyle Scott <Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 26 July 2022 11:01 AM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Nigel Ward <Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Julian Arndt <Julian.Arndt@ablawyers.com.au>; 
Alana Rafter <Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au>; Claudia Simmons 
<Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au> 
Subject: RE: Information required before directions hearing - Supported Employment Services Award 
AM2014/286 
 
Dear Associate 
 
We refer to the email correspondence below in this matter. 
 
We confirm that our clients wish to cross-examine the following witnesses: 
 

Witness Estimated length of 
cross-examination 

Walter Grzentic 45 minutes 

Sharon Dulac 45 minutes 

Donald Greer 30 minutes 

Robyn Smith 30 minutes 

 
We do not require the other witnesses for cross-examination. 
 
For completeness, we also make the following comments in relation to some of the other 
witness evidence: 
 

• In relation to the statement of Professor McCallum, it appears to be a statement 
containing a legal opinion, which is effectively a submission about the operation of 
certain legislative provisions. We are content to deal with this via submissions.  

• In relation to the statement of Brendan Ford, we reserve our rights to object to this 
statement on the basis that it is not reply evidence.  

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me should you require any further information. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Kyle Scott 
Director 
Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors 
 
Suite 402, Level 4 
Watt Street Commercial Centre 
45 Watt Street, Newcastle, NSW 2300 
Dir: 02 4989 1010 | Mob: 0422 286 133  

Tel: 1300 565 846 | Web: ablawyers.com.au | : LinkedIn  
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From: Kyle Scott  
Sent: 25/07/2022 9:29 PM 
To: 'Chambers - Hatcher VP' <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>; skemppi@actu.org.au; 
ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au; AED Legal <aedlegal@aed.org.au>; 
Emma.Gruschka@sparke.com.au; Ashley Sherr <Ashley.Sherr@sparke.com.au>; Nigel Ward 
<Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Julian Arndt <Julian.Arndt@ablawyers.com.au>; Alana Rafter 
<Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au>; Claudia Simmons <Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au>; 
Peter Cummins <peter.cummins@catholiccare.org>; Illy Rogers <illy.rogers@catholiccare.org>; 
marywalsh6@bigpond.com; Leigh Svendsen <leighs@hsu.net.au> 
Subject: RE: Information required before directions hearing - Supported Employment Services Award 
AM2014/286 
 
Dear Associate 
 
We refer to the email below and the request for the provision of certain information by 5pm 
today. 
 
Unfortunately our clients have not been in a position to meet that timeframe, in part due to 
the further statements having only been filed on Friday last week. 
 
We will endeavour to provide the information requested as soon as possible tomorrow in 
advance of Wednesday’s directions hearing. 
 
We apologise for any inconvenience this has caused. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Kyle Scott 
Director 
Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors 
 
Suite 402, Level 4 
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Dir: 02 4989 1010 | Mob: 0422 286 133  

Tel: 1300 565 846 | Web: ablawyers.com.au | : LinkedIn  
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Fraud warning: Please be aware that there is a significant risk posed by cyber fraud, specifically relating to email 

accounts and bank account details. Our bank account details will never change during the course of a transaction, 

and we will never change our bank details via email. Please check account details with us in person. We will not 

accept responsibility if you transfer money into an incorrect account.  
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: 19/07/2022 5:13 PM 
To: skemppi@actu.org.au; ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au; AED Legal <aedlegal@aed.org.au>; 
Emma.Gruschka@sparke.com.au; Ashley Sherr <Ashley.Sherr@sparke.com.au>; Nigel Ward 
<Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Kyle Scott <Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au>; Julian Arndt 
<Julian.Arndt@ablawyers.com.au>; Alana Rafter <Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au>; Claudia 
Simmons <Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au>; Peter Cummins 
<peter.cummins@catholiccare.org>; Illy Rogers <illy.rogers@catholiccare.org>; 
marywalsh6@bigpond.com; Leigh Svendsen <leighs@hsu.net.au> 
Subject: Information required before directions hearing - Supported Employment Services Award 
AM2014/286 
 

OFFICIAL 
 
Dear parties,  
 
I confirm the ongoing 4 yearly review of the Supported Employment Services Award 2020 (matter no. 
AM2014/286) is set down for a directions hearing at 9:00 am on Wednesday, 27 July 2022.  
 
To facilitate that hearing, the Vice President directs you to provide the following information by email 
to these chambers by 5:00 pm on Monday, 25 July 2022:  
 

1) which, if any, of the 10 witnesses whose statements we have received pursuant to the 31 
March 2022 directions (as varied) you require for cross-examination; and 

2) a preliminary estimate of the length of time the cross-examination will take. 
 

tel:+61249891010
tel:+61422286133
tel:+611300565846
https://www.ablawyers.com.au/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/australian-business-lawyers?trk=top_nav_home
mailto:ablawyers@ablawyers.com.au
mailto:Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au
mailto:skemppi@actu.org.au
mailto:ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au
mailto:aedlegal@aed.org.au
mailto:Emma.Gruschka@sparke.com.au
mailto:Ashley.Sherr@sparke.com.au
mailto:Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au
mailto:Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au
mailto:Julian.Arndt@ablawyers.com.au
mailto:Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au
mailto:Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au
mailto:peter.cummins@catholiccare.org
mailto:illy.rogers@catholiccare.org
mailto:marywalsh6@bigpond.com
mailto:leighs@hsu.net.au
https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/am2014286-dirs-310322.pdf
https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/am2014286-dirs-310322.pdf
https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/documents/modern_awards/award/ma000103/am2014286-corr-fwc-080622.pdf


As per usual practice, this email will also be uploaded to the Commission’s webpage for this matter. If 
you are not a direct recipient of this email but are reading it via that webpage, please also comply with 
the direction above.  
 
 
Edrea Venal 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher 
 

 
 
T (02) 9308 1812 

E chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au  

Level 11, Terrace Tower, 80 William Street, EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au  
 

 
 
The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country 
and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging. 
 
This email was sent from Gadigal Country. 
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